MLTA of ACT Inc.
Annual General Meeting 
Thursday, 21st March 2013 at 4.15
Minutes
	Date
	Thursday, 21 March, 2013

	Venue
	Telopea Park School, Barton ACT

	Chair
	Veronique Canellas

	Minutes
	Siobhan Lambert

	Present
	Meri Dragicevic, Siobhan Lambert, Veronique Canellas, Jennifer Macdonald, Natalie Stewart, Nicola Barkley, Patricia Blumstein, Pierre Hennequin, Myriam Davies, Sheree Avard, Tina Rodriguez, Luisa Espino, Annemarie Power

	Apologies
	Diane LeFebvre, Frank Keighley, Jan Hutchinson, Marina Magdic, Meredith Box, Kiraly Middleton, Federica Maggioni, Sabrina Barber, Frances Szeremet, Shannon White, Natalie Bakonji 

	Meeting time
	Meeting declared open at 4:22pm by Secretary, Veronique Canellas and agenda distributed in hard copy

	
	Meeting declared closed at 5:50pm by Secretary Veronique Canellas


Welcome by 2012 President Meri Dragicevic

Official welcome by Meri
Minutes of the AGM of 16 May 2012 presented by Siobhan Lambert
Minutes accepted Myriam Davies, seconded by Tina Rodriguez

Business arising from the minutes- membership fee change
Treasurer Jennifer MacDonald- this has been done. 
2013 membership cost is now $60 for full membership and $30 for student membership
President’s Report by Meri Dragicevic- See attached report
· Report completed and distributed by Meri

· Full AGM was in May of 2012, so report should cover period from 16 May to 31 December (our financial and calendar years are now 1st January to 31st December, as reflected in our constitution)
· Meri provided a full overview of the achievements during this period
· The MLTA of ACT Inc provided 4 events in the year, all with positive feedback
· We continue with our slogan “MLTA works 4 U” meaning 4 events in 4 terms, in week 4
· The annual Meet and Greet party in February has proved extremely popular for presenting the new plan and accepting new membership payments
· Our membership year is February 28 to February 28 each year, so the party occurs before this date to enable membership renewal
· Meri attended the Keys to Canberra exhibition to promote the MLTA and meet some new language teachers- suggestion of continuing this event
· Meri received a great deal of communication via email and forwarded relevant pieces to members, welcoming feedback about whether this was felt to be too little or too much
· MLTA ACT focus this year has been on professional learning, especially in line with our new Teacher Quality Institute requirements
· Professional Standards Project Stream C on assessment was attended by 7 MLTA members- Possibility of running this course again with remaining funds
· CLIL Methodology PD from Sharon Brissoni on 23 May 2012
· FIPLV Scholarships supported 5 of our members to present at and attend conferences. Many of these recipients also have presented at MLTA events
· Mini Conference in Saturday 18 August was successful and included a range of speakers
· MoRe LEAPS for NALSSP languages- $3000 scholarship received from AFMLTA which has not yet been used by our representatives

· President's engagements:
· Meri attended the AFMLTA Assembly in Melbourne on 14-15 July to represent the ACT of MLTA Inc
· August 16- New Teachers' Induction Session- Meri promoted the ACT of MLTA Inc
· Meri contradicted 150 words for the Australian Teacher Magazine, published in 2012
· Meri was also approached to write a 500 word review of the ACT Government "Many voices 2012-2016 ACT Language Policy" for the Languages Victoria Volume 16 in November 2012 and reprinted in the MLTA NSW magazine
· Meri was an ELTF section panel member
· Meri also commenced correspondence with Anne Ellis about recognising MLTA of ACT Inc as a provider of teachers' professional development and include the National Professional Standards on our certificates for professional portfolios
· AFMLTA conference- 3 ACT Government school principals have accepted and Meri suggested the student panel should comprise some independent school students

· Future Directions- MLTA of ACT Inc. should:
Offer more grants for AFMLTA conference registration to be offered this year to invest in current members 
· Conduct a Special AGM in May to include secretary's role in Constitution description of roles 
· Invite suggestions to attract new members 
· Committee to continue working closely with ACT ETD and network leaders especially now with no curriculum officer- suggestion to lobby the ETD about this issue via mail
· Promote TQI and National Standards through our PD opportunities 
· Continue to focus on providing PD for our members
· Encourage members to share their work, continue emails communication and surveys
· Continue involvement with ELTF and foster our relationship with Language Perfect as we are now their partner.
· Continue to support the AFMLTA as our umbrella organisation and share discussion

· Meri thanked the Executive and Committee members
The President's report by Meri Dragicevic was accepted by Natalie Stewart, seconded by Jennifer MacDonald
Secretary’s Report by Veronique Canellas- See attached report
· Report completed and distributed by Veronique
· 2012 Membership was 99, including 4 life members
· The majority of our members were from  ACT DET schools, followed by Independent and Catholic schools
· 2012 saw an increase in student membership
· Payments by cheque, then direct debit as preferred methods
· Steady increase in new memberships each year
· Members are most commonly full time employees
· 10 different languages taught, lead by French and then Japanese
· Most members teach in secondary schools- 51%
· Teaching experience varied widely but the average was 12.3 years
· Conclusions: 
· MLTA of ACT Inc remains a strong representative for language teachers – there are around 300 language teachers in the ACT - one third are MLTA ACT Inc. members
· Many private and independent schools pay for their teachers' memberships 
· The AFMLTA Conference in Canberra should promote the MLTA  ACT for membership
The Secretary’s report by Veronique Canellas was accepted by Meri Dragicevic and seconded by Patricia Blumstein
Treasurer’s Report by Jennifer MacDonald- See attached report
· Our total income was $20,011.59 and our total expenditure was $16,147.26
· Income was mainly received from conferences, memberships, interest from bank deposits, Professional Standards Project and MoRE LEAPS project.
· Expenditure was mainly for ‘Babel’ through Capitation fee, conferences, scholarships and functions
· Our total balance was: $63,559.67 made up of a cheque account, CBA Term Deposit 1 and CBA Term Deposit 2
· The FIPLV term deposit interest will be used to support applicants for the AFMLTA National Conference, as well as an allocation of funds above this amount
· Recommendations:
· That the membership amount remains the same for 2013
· That we use our funds to support our current members, especially with AFMLTA Conference Registration fee
· That we continue with our bookkeeper to assist in the Treasurer’s role
· We have a healthy financial situation overall
The Treasurer’s report by Jennifer MacDonald was accepted by Nicola Barkley and seconded by Myriam Davies
AGM Business

· Motion 1 “That the MLTA of ACT In. is to write a letter to DET about the lack of a Curriculum Executive Officer for Languages”- Meri and Jennifer volunteered
Moved by Veronique Canellas, seconded by Tina Rodriguez.”
Passed unanimously by meeting
.

Nominations for 2013 Executive

	Position
	Nominee


	Nomination
	Seconded

	Executive President

	Meri Dragicevic
	Federica Maggioni
	Jennifer MacDonald

	Vice President

	Siobhan Lambert
	Kiraly Middleton
	Veronique Canellas

	Treasurer
	Jennifer MacDonald

	Federica Maggioni
	Myriam Davies

	Secretary
	Veronique Canellas

	Kiraly Middleton
	Tina Rodriguez

	CONTACT Officer
Publication Editor
	Shannon White
	Federica Maggioni

	Jennifer Macdonald

	Webmaster
	Frank Keighley
	Jennifer Macdonald
	Federica Maggioni




Jennifer MacDonald moved a vote of thanks to Meri Dragicevic as Executive President, seconded by Siobhan Lambert

Nominations for 2013 Committee

	Position
	Nominee


	Nomination
	Seconded

	Committee member


	Federica Maggioni
	Meri Dragicevic
	Siobhan Lambert

	Committee member


	Tina Rodriguez
	Veronique Canellas
	Meri Dragicevic

	Committee member


	Myriam Davies
	Siobhan Lambert
	Meri Dragicevic

	Committee member
	Kiraly Middleton
	Siobhan Lambert
	Veronique Canellas



	Committee member
	Lee-Anne Grunwald
	Veronique Canellas
	Meri Dragicevic



	Committee member
	Natalie Stewart
	Siobhan Lambert
	Meri Dragicevic

	Committee member


	Patricia Blumstein
	Jennifer MacDonald
	Myriam Davies

	Committee member


	Pierre Hennequin
	Meri Dragicevic
	Veronique Canellas

	Committee member


	Annemarie Power
	Veronique Canellas
	Meri Dragicevic


	Committee member


	Nicola Barkley
	Veronique Canellas
	Siobhan Lambert




· Motion 2 “That any MLTA Members who have actively attended AFMLTA Conference Committee meetings and expressed interest in assisting the MLTA of ACT Inc in this role may be considered to be fully nominated and seconded committee members”
Moved by Natalie Stewart, seconded by Meri Dragicevic.”

Passed unanimously by meeting
Meri congratulated the incoming Executive and Committee for 2013.
Any Other Business
· 4 events - Meet and Greet, 2 dinners and Mini Conference- general positive feedback about this structure
· Strong support offered for our local members as MLTA Professional Development presenters due to depth of talent in our association- Meri mentioned that we have 5 member presenters at our AFMLTA National Conference
· Meri described relationship between MLTAs and network leaders in other states and clarified the different roles played by MLTA of ACT Inc and our network leaders
· Other suggestions - gather information regarding which schools teach which languages in the ACT and also promote to members to offer to be teacher mentors for new educators of their languages – build support network
· Direction for 2013 (Plan MLTA Works 4 U distributed to members) at Meet and Greet
· FIPLV Scholarship Information - all members encouraged to apply, Siobhan to send a reminder email
· Question about email version of Babel- Meri discussed this as a possible topic for panel discussion at AFMLTA
· Vote- do we support AFMLTA's suggestion to change to an academic journal format? Members voted no
· Vote- do we support AFMLTA's suggestion to offer an electronic version of Babel? Members voted yes
· Questions about Babel dates- Meri clarified situation, especially in relation to special combined volume, but it should be 3 single editions per year 
· Jennifer also clarified that we do have to meet a Babel Capitation date which may mean that certain members who join after that date may miss out, although the postal addresses are send to the person in charge of distributing ‘Babel’ when she requests them (approximately 1 month before the new edition).

Annual General Meeting Closed

The meeting closed at 5.50pm.

Meeting Dates for 2013 will be determined by the Executive via email.
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